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Article 113, for sleeping on post, while posted as a sentinel.  On 10 August 1973, you received 
your third NJP for violating UCMJ Article 86, for two specifications of UA from your appointed 
place of duty, and Article 92, for failure to obey a regulation by possessing 3.0 grams of marijuana.  
On 17 August 1973, you received your fourth NJP for violating UCMJ Article 92, for failure to 
obey an order by not removing two toothpicks from your hair.  You did not appeal your NJPs.   
 
On 21 August 1973, a medical board directed your discharge due to physical disability (Fracture, 
Femoral, derangement of an old fracture).  You were determined to be unfit for retention in the 
service by reason of a physical disability and that such disability was not incurred in nor 
aggravated by a period of active service.  You were informed of the board’s findings and waived 
your right to a full hearing in front of a Physical Evaluation Board. 
 
On 22 August 1973, you received your fifth NJP for violating UCMJ Article 91, for using 
disrespectful language.  Finally, on 21 September 1973, you were found guilty at Summary Court 
Martial (SCM) of violating UCMJ Article 92, for possession of 22.0 grams of marijuana, and 
Article 86, for three specifications of absence from an appointed place of duty, and breaking 
restriction.  You were sentenced to forfeitures of pay and 30 days of confinement.  Ultimately,  
on 12 October 1973, you were separated from the Marine Corps due to “Disability (Medical 
Board)” with and assigned a General (Under Honorable Conditions) (GEN) characterization of 
service and an RE- 4 reentry code. 
 
The Board carefully considered all potentially mitigating factors to determine whether the 
interests of justice warrant relief in your case in accordance with the Wilkie Memo.  These 
included, but were not limited to: (1) your desire to change your discharge characterization and 
your MOS, (2) your contention that you were in pain due to your injury which resulted in your 
inability to perform your duties, and (3) the impact that your pain had on your conduct, to 
include self-medicating with drugs and alcohol.  For purposes of clemency and equity 
consideration, the Board noted that you did not provide advocacy letters or documentation of 
post-service accomplishments.  
 
After thorough review, the Board concluded your potentially mitigating factors were insufficient 
to warrant relief.  Specifically, the Board determined that your misconduct, as evidenced by your 
NJPs and your SCM conviction, outweighed these mitigating factors.  In making this finding, the 
Board considered the seriousness of your misconduct and the fact that it involved two drug 
offenses.  Further, the Board also considered the likely negative impact your conduct had on the 
good order and discipline of your command.  The Board determined that illegal drug use is 
contrary to Marine Corps values and policy, renders such Marine unfit for duty, and poses an 
unnecessary risk to the safety of fellow service members.  A characterization under GEN 
conditions is appropriate when significant negative aspects of a member’s service outweigh the 
positive.  The Board did not believe that your record was otherwise so meritorious as to deserve 
a discharge upgrade.  The Board highlighted that your characterization was based on a series of 
infractions, not a one-time incident.  Further, by your own admission, you were informed at the 
time of service that you would be receiving a “Medical Under Honorable Conditions” discharge, 






